
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Mr Brendon Roberts 
Team Leader 
Key Sites Assessments 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001    
 
Dear Mr Roberts 
 
RE:   Request for SEARs for the redevelopment of the Harbourside Shopping Centre, 
Darling Harbour (SSD 7375) 
 
I refer to your email dated 12 November 2015, seeking Heritage Council of NSW input into the 
Secretary’s Environmental Assessment Requirements (SEARs) for the above SSD proposal. 
 
A search of the State Heritage Inventory indicates that the proposed location is not listed on the 
State Heritage Register, or a potential State Heritage Item.  Therefore, consultation with the 
Heritage Council is not required. However, it is recommended that the proposed SEARs include 
a requirement to provide an assessment of potential impacts on the heritage significance of 
nearby Pyrmont Bridge, which is listed as a State Heritage item.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the above matter please contact Adrian Hohenzollern, 
A/Senior Team Leader, at the Heritage Division, Office of Environment and Heritage, on 
(02) 9873 8540 or by email at Adrian.hohenzollern@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Rajeev Maini 
Manager, Conservation 
Heritage Division, Office of Environment & Heritage 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
16 November 2015 

Job ID:      DOC15/459062 
Your ref:   SSD 7375 
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